

Our Lady of Lourdes Church, Enola, PA

December 29, 2019 Feast of the Holy Family

Mass Schedule This Week

Saturday, December 28

8:30am Juanita Hendricks (Don/Linda Walde)

5:00pm M/M Rocco Ferrara

(Maria Di Rocco)

Sunday, December 29

8:00am People of the Parish

10:30am Wally Kula

(KOC 12404)

Monday, December 30

No Mass

Tuesday, December 31 New Years Eve

8:00am Julia Edwards

(Alice Hubler)

5:00pm Vigil Mass People of the Parish

Wednesday, January 1 New Years Day Solemnity of Mary

10:00am Mass

Thursday, January 2

8:00am Juanita Hendricks

(Ray & Ann Finkle)

Friday, January 3

(Frannie Leiter, Rose Roberto)

8:00am Joe Whitaker Saturday, January 4

8:30am James Slyman

(Shearer Family)

5:00pm Johanna Schopman

(Alice Hubler)

Sunday, January 5

8:00am People of the Parish

10:30am Demna Pavos

(Daughter, Faith)



Altar Flowers: We have many 2020 dates available. Purchasing flowers for the altar is a wonderful way to honor a deceased loved one or celebrate an anniversary/birthday. Please contact the Parish office for more information.

Financial News for December 21/22 will be in next weekend's bulletin due to the bulletins being pre-printed.

Thank you

This Week In Our Parish

Sunday, December 29

No Faith Formation/Youth Group

6th grade Basketball Tournament

Monday, December 30

7:15-8:30am Adoration, Rosary and Morning Prayers

Parish Office Closed

Tuesday, December 31

Parish Office Closed

Wednesday, January 1 New Years Day

Parish Office Closed

Thursday, January 2

9:00am Parish Office Re-Opens

Saturday, January 4

10:00am Basketball Girls at OLOL

Sunday, January 5

9-10:15am Faith Formation, 11:30-1pm Youth Group

12pm PCCW Christmas Luncheon

The Parish Office will close at Noon Christmas Eve and will re-open Jan 2, 2020. In case of an emergency, press option 9 after calling the Parish phone number. Father Mowery will return your call.



Weekend Mass Hymns:

Entrance: 95 Away in a Manger Offertory: 102 Once in Royal David's City Communion: 92 O Little Town of Bethlehem - AND - 89 Of the Father's Love Begotten Recessional: 98 Angels We Have Heard on



Thank you to everyone that donated towards our Christmas flowers this year. With your generous donations, our Church looks beautiful this Christmas season. Blessings to all!

New Hope Pantry Needs:



Feminine Hygiene Products (very low stock)

- Canned Fruit/ Vegetables
- **Peanut Butter**
- Canned Tuna or
- Canned Soup
- Canned Meals (meal helpers)
- Macaroni and Cheese
- Beverages, 100% Fruit Juices, Juice boxes
- Toilet paper: deodorant; toothpaste; sham-poo; bars of soap

Note: There has been frequent phishing attempts using Diocesan priests email addresses. Father Mowery will NEVER ask you for money, gift cards, etc. via email. If you receive a questionable email (bad grammar, odd wording, Gmail address, etc) please call the Parish office before doing anything. Father Mowery's email is: frmowery@ourladyoflourdesenola.org





Winter has arrived and the possibility of snow/ice, for everyone's safety, our daily Mass will follow the delay schedule for the township schools. If East Penn is delayed for 1 hour, Mass will be at 9:00 a.m., if delayed for two hours, Mass will be at 10:00 a.m. and if schools are closed, Mass will be celebrated at noon. Except when travel bans are declared for extreme weather, the weekend Mass schedule remains unchanged. PLEASE make your own decision for personal safety.

<u>Friendly Reminder</u>: The Parish Office/Rel Ed Office is CLOSED to the public on Tuesdays. Appts can be scheduled with Father Mowery but the offices are not open. This is not new, its been in effect for almost 2 years.

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion: The following dates are upcoming training sessions for new ministers and for current ministers that need to renew their 5 year Mandate. If the last training session you did was with Father Grab, you need to renew.

January 14, 2020 – Our Lady of Lourdes, New Holland – 7PM

January 25, 2020 – Saint Joseph, Mechanicsburg – 9:00AM

PLEASE CONTACT SARAH IN THE PARISH OFFICE TO REGISTER

Thanks "Giving" Tree Results: Thank you, Parish Family, for your generosity! This year 124 "Giving" envelopes were returned with a combined total of \$4,415 in contributions for the needy in our community. Funds were distributed as follows: \$1,825 to New Hope Ministries/Ronny Powley Food Pantry, \$500 to Silence of Mary, \$500 to the St. Francis Soup Kitchen, \$500 to Morning Star, \$500 to Lourdesmont House and \$590 to the Interfaith Shelter. Christmas will be merrier because of you!

Morning Star Baby Bottles: Thanks to your donations, \$1588.70 was collected. Your kindness and generosity will make a difference to this wonderful organization. Thank you to the Knights for leading this collection.

PCCW Thanks You: With your support we were able to raise \$186 through the sale of Poinsettias and \$1,090 from our Christmas Cookie Sale. Many thanks to all the volunteers who helped with these important fund raisers that allow the PCCW to do its good works in the community.

Sweats for Vets Report: Ann and Ray Finkle were happy to deliver some Christmas cheer to the Lebanon Veteran's Hospital this year. They included gifts for both men and women of 25 sweat shirts, 21 sweat pants, 2 sweaters, 1 turtleneck shirt, 5 pair boxers, 11 undershirts, 7 pairs of slippers, 7 sets of PJs, 56 pairs of socks, 2 bras, 1 robe, 3 knit caps, one knit lap robe and various toiletries. The Prayer Shawl Ministry members capped off the donation with 100 knit scarves and 12 Prayer Shawls. We are grateful to everyone who made this well-deserved gift to our Vets possible.

Courtesy Announcements:

Hershey Bears: Celebrate Catholic Schools' Week with the Hershey Bears Hockey Team vs. Lehigh Valley Phantoms at the Giant Center in Hershey, for the Annual Catholic Diocese of Harrisburg Night on Saturday, February 1, 2020 at 7PM. It's a fun-filled action packed night at the Giant Center. Open to all, it's a great way to celebrate our Catholic Schools! Discounted tickets are available for \$16.50 each for all ages, from the regular admission price of \$20. Deadline to order is Friday, January 24. 2020. For more info, call your Parish office or contact jdise@HersheyPA.com

Retrouvaille: Many couples continue to struggle in a marriage, but are not willing to give up on each other. There is hope. Retrouvaille is a program designed to help struggling marriages regain their health. It helps a husband and a wife rediscover or re-awaken the love, trust and commitment that originally brought them together. The program is highly successful in saving hurting marriages, even bringing reconciliation to couples who have already separated or divorced. For more information about the January 17-19, 2020 Weekend for couples, contact the registration team at retrouvaillehbg@gmail.com or 717-356-2185

Youth Group: No Youth Group 12/29

Back in Session 1/5/2020

During the holiday season, we'd like to take the time to thank everyone that makes our Parish wonderful...

To our Eucharistic Ministers, our Ushers, our Lectors, our Altar Servers, Sacristans, Organist and Choir: You make our celebration of Mass complete.

To our Faith Formation teachers and leader: You are one of the most important parts of Our Lady of Lourdes future.

To all of our various groups/activities: The time that you spend volunteering and participating throughout the year is invaluable to our Parish.

To our Parishioners: Every weekend, you fill our pews with faith, hope and fellowship. Our Parish Family is abundant together.

And last, its no secret that our Parish experienced a huge change this year. We have celebrated our first Christmas season with our new Pastor. Our Parish is thankful to have Father Mowery here to lead Our Lady of Lourdes. Please continue to pray for him as he learns life as a Parish Pastor.



On Friday January 24th 2020 is the Annual March for Life in Washington D.C. This year Our Lady of Lourdes Parish has chartered a bus to bring members of our parish to attend the March. The March for Life is an experience that you will never forget and is an important way for Catholics to stand up for the sanctity of all human life. IT'S OUR FAITH, LET'S LIVE IT!

The day will start with a Mass at the Basilica of the Immaculate Conception. We will then join hundreds of Thousands of others from across the country to give voice to the voiceless in the annual march up Constitution Avenue to the U.S. Supreme Court. Students attending the march will receive an excused absence from school and also receive service hours. All students must be accompanied by an adult who will be responsible for the student. Cost for a spot on the bus is \$25 for adults and \$10 for students, or \$50 for a family of 4 or more. If you are interested in joining us for the March for Life please complete the bottom portion of this page and return it with payment to the Parish Office no later than January 15th 2020. If you have any questions you can contact Walt Kilmer at 717-728-3310.

Make checks payable to Our Lady of Lourdes Parish.

Bus leaves at 0630 from the Parish Parking lot and will arrive at the Basilica around 9:00 am to attend the 10 am Mass. Leave the Basilica at 11:30 to attend the March. We will be leaving from the Air and Space Museum at 5:00 pm and arrive back at the parish around 7:45pm.

I would like to attend the annual March for Life on January 24th 2020.	
Student Name(s):	
Adult Name (s)	
Home phone/Cell phone number:	
E-mail Address:	
Drop off this form and payment to the Church office by January 15 th .	